

TOPICS 7

24 May 2024



Upcoming events

Thu 30 May

Great Book Swap School Association Meeting

Fri 7 Jun

Student Free Day

Mon 10 Jun

Public Holiday

Tue 11 Jun

Parent Teacher Conferences 3.30-5.30pm

Tue 18 Jun

Parent Teacher Conferences 3.30-5.30pm

Tue 25 Jun

Parent Teacher Conferences 3.30-7.00pm

Sat 29 Jun

Trivia Night

Wed 3 Jul

Reports go home with students

Term dates

Term 2

Monday 29 Apr to Friday 5 Jul

Term 3

Monday 22 Jul to Friday 27 Sep

Monday 14 Oct to Thursday 19 Dec

Student Free Days

Friday 7 Jun

Friday 1 Nov

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Just keep running

As the crowds gathered on a crisp Trevallyn morning, our athletes took to the line... and go! I love cross-country. Trevallyn students have been working with Mr Vedovelli and Mrs Richardson for weeks now. Practising and being familiar with our cross-country track. Once again Trevallyn students showcased their enthusiasm and athleticism in front of their peers and families.

We love our whole school events and know that it supports us showcasing our values of connection - building positive relationships and a sense of belonging. We see our students supporting their houses and their classmates and how they gather around each other with encouragement. Our teachers running the track to support our students who want to participate and need some motivation. We show this when our House Captains have the opportunity to be models and heroes for the early years' children.

We show courage - accepting challenges and embracing opportunities. Not all of us love long distance running. I know Mr V might find this astounding. I am always in awe of the spirit and culture of getting in and having a go. This is set up by our students and supported by our staff. It is not always easy to do the things we find hard or not interested in but Trevallyn students always step up and have a go.

There were plenty of personal goals set yesterday, showing growth - aspiring to learn, and improving, even when it's hard. Building on courage, I saw students set themselves goals to improve on last year. Or run more of the track than they did in PE. I heard students say, "First I want to achieve top 7 to get into LSSSA and then try and be in the top 20." No matter what their goal was, our students consistently strive to improve.

Government

FROM THE PRINCIPAL cont.

We work really hard at Trevallyn to provide a range of experiences to support all our learners. Just like growth and courage our students participate whole heartedly. They show a sense of pride in their school, for their peers, teachers and educators. They participate with the greatest **respect** – caring for themselves, each other, and our environment.

Sometimes things don't go our way and mistakes are made. This is when we use our **responsibility** – stepping up and doing what's right. We are all learning and growing, sometimes we get caught up in the day or the excitement and make a mistake that is out of character. Yesterday I heard from Mr V that he saw one of our students step up and do what is right. Even though it was hard..., we support anyone who steps up and tries to fix mistakes they have made. There is a great sense of pride that should be shown when this happens, and we want to create an environment where it is safe to make mistakes and to restore and repair.

Our values are not our rules, they are indeed the way we view the world around us. During rapid, quick click change it is so heartwarming to see our students showcase the best in us. We see all these values and our work through the lens of, connection, courage, growth, respect and responsibility. We thank you all for coming to our cross country and equally showing and modelling these values in our community. Again, I might be a little bias but we are definitely the best school community in Australia!

What is better than a new baby? 5 new babies!!!

This year we have been so fortunate to welcome new additions to our Trevallyn family. As many of you already know Miss Birtwhistle is currently on Maternity Leave enjoying her time with her new baby. We can't wait to see you both at LiL (hint hint).

This week we are farewelling two more of our expecting mothers Miss Danielle (our amazing facilities team member) and Mrs Mitchell. Now I can hear you doing the maths... "You have two more announcements!" No, it's just that Mrs Mitchell's family is going to grow from 3 to 6 very soon. We wish Danielle and Rhi all the best and cannot wait to meet the new additions to our school community.

Did you see our new sign?

It's great that you are reading TOPICS each fortnight. We are so excited to share what's happening at Trevallyn. Make sure you catch "Breaking News at Trevallyn", and check emails and messages regularly.

When you drop in or drive past check out the latest news on our NEW sign.

REMEMBER: Parent Teacher Goal Setting Conferences

Book your time to meet your teacher. This is an important time for you to discuss how your child is tracking and what the next steps are in their learning. This is a team effort. Our teachers and students work hard to prepare for sharing learning goals with you, we always have great attendance, and it would be wonderful to have even more parents attend so we can share next steps with you.



Louise Corrigan
Principal

DECYP

Trevallyn

Primary School

COMMUNICATING LEARNING PROGRESS WITH FAMILIES

During Term Two, teachers will be providing families with the opportunity to come into classrooms and meet with them to view and discuss their child's learning progress, next steps in learning and wellbeing.

These sessions will be held throughout **Weeks Seven**, **Eight and Nine** this term on **Tuesday 11** June 3.30-5.00pm, **Tuesday 18** June 3.30-5.00pm and **Tuesday 25** June 3.30-7.00pm.

We will be booking our parent/teacher meetings through the online system School Interviews. This link will take you directly to our open evening sessions. <u>School Interviews - Home</u> Our school booking code for these meetings is **m4fx4**.

Parents do not need to use the booking system to make time to see either Mr Zac Vedovelli for PE or Mr Andrew Lamb for Music, just drop into the Music classroom either before or after your scheduled meetings with your child's classroom teacher/s to discuss learning and progress in these specialist areas.

You can return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any time to change your time and date if required. Remember to use the same name and email address you used when you made your original booking. Parents wishing to change their interview times after the closing date, contact the school directly on 6331 9657. Bookings will close on Thursday 6 June at 4.00pm.



YEAR 3-6 CLASS AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 22 MAY

3-4 B	Fletcher S, Sophia M E, Max R	5-6 A	Abbie K, Ella G, Mehtab S
3-4 J	Tilly D, Evan G, Rosie M, Eve W	5-6 F	Austin W, Emma B, Alannah W
3-4 M	Beau H, Hamish C, Bevin J	5-6 H	Aisha C, Emmett N, Lily M
3-4 R	Clover G, Beau J	5-6 M	Max L, Harvey B, Milly B, Eli W
		5-6 P	Flynn M, Hamish S, Bo B

Congratulations to all these students.

CROSS COUNTRY 2024





TREVALLYP PRIMARY SCHOOL

CREAT BOOK SWAP

THURSDAY 30tH MAY 11-11.30AM & 12.45-1.15PM

Why not join our Great Book Swap and not only get a new book to take home and keep but also support the Indigenous Have you got books at home that you have read over and over again and are looking for something new to read? Literacy Foundation who provide books and literacy programs to remote indigenous communities where they are needed most.

FOR EACH BOOK AND DONATION, STUDENTS WILL RECEIVE A VOUCHER TO USE AT OUR GREAT BOOK SWAP ON Stydent Leaders will be gytside the office before and after school for collection PRING YOUR BOOK/S AND DONATION INTO SCHOOL DURING THE NEXT TWO WEEKS. THURSDAY 30th MAY.



We will also be collecting additional book donations to donate to LifeLine Australia.







WINTER WELLNESS

The cooler months bring colds, the flu, COVID-19 and other illnesses.

Being prepared is the best way to protect yourself and your family.

Prepare

Children are most likely to catch and spread the flu. Make sure your child has received their annual flu vaccine. This will boost their immunity against most likely circulating flu strains. It will also help stop them getting very sick.

Plan

If your child is at higher risk of becoming very sick from the flu, COVID-19 or other respiratory illnesses, make a plan with your healthcare provider for when your child becomes sick.

Protect

Protect others by keeping your child home if they're unwell, encouraging regular hand washing, and covering coughs and sneezes.

Thanks for doing your part to keep our school community safe, healthy and learning.



LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING 2024

Please find below the outline of LiL sessions for Term 2. We will be holding 2 sessions each Friday morning. Session 1 is the preferred time for those children who will be attending Kindergarten in 2025. These are called Pre-Kinder Sessions. Session 2 is catered for children from Birth – 3 years. These are called Toddler Sessions. If you have a Pre-Kinder child and toddler/s – toddlers are also welcome to attend the Pre-Kinder Session. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.



DATE – Term 2	Session Time	VENUE
Week 5: Friday 31 May	Pre-Kinder Session: 9.00 am – 9.55 am or Toddler Session: 10.05 am – 11.00 am	Indoor and Outdoor at the Kindergarten
Week 6: Friday 7 June	Student Free Day	No Launching into Learning
Week 7: Friday 14 June	Pre-Kinder Session: 9.00 am – 9.55 am or Toddler Session: 10.05 am – 11.00 am	Indoor and Outdoor at the Kindergarten
Week 8: Friday 21 June	Pre-Kinder Session: 9.00 am – 9.55 am or Toddler Session: 10.05 am – 11.00 am	Indoor and Outdoor at the Kindergarten
Week 9: Friday 28 June	Pre-Kinder Session: 9.00 am – 9.55 am or Toddler Session: 10.05 am – 11.00 am	Indoor and Outdoor at the Kindergarten
Week 10: Friday 5 July	No Launching into Learning Session School Holidays 8 – 19 July Inclusive	To re-commence Term 3 Friday 26 July

SCHOOL LEVIES

Invoices for 2024 school levies were sent in February and are now due.

Thank you to the families who have already paid. If you haven't yet paid, it would be greatly appreciated if you could please pay as soon as possible.

Please see invoice for payment options.

Trevallyn Primary School

CONTACT DETAILS

55 Gorge Road Trevallyn Tas 7250

Phone 03 6331 9657

Email trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au

Web https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/

DECYP

8